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May 9, 2024
File No. FOI 2024-02

Redaction S.22

Attention: Redaction S.22

Re: Request for Records
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the “Act”)
Reference No. 2024-02 / Your File: 995944-BC-23

The City of White Rock has reviewed your request for access to the following records pursuant
to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the “Act”):

Any and all documents from January 1, 2009 to the present regarding the
construction, maintenance, cleaning, or in any way contemplating:

1) the road, roadworks on Vine Avenue, in White Rock B.C.
2) the sidewalk along Vine Avenue, in White Rock B.C.

3) the vehicle ramp access to the Peach Arch Hospital parking lot on Vine Avenue, in
White Rock B.C.

4) All water main work that done along Vine Avenue in White Rock B.C.
5) All utilities work that was done along Vine Avenue in White Rock B.C.

As well as any and all documents regarding any complaints or notice of injuries at the
location of Vine Avenue in White Rock B.C.

Note: The request was narrowed down to:
o construction and maintenance records on Vine Avenue, between Best Street to
Hospital Street as per the attached map, from January 1, 2009 to present
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Access to these records is available. However, some of the information in the records is
excepted from the disclosurewrequirements of the Act. | have severed the excepted information
so that | could disclose to you the remaining information as attached.

The severed.information.is.excepted.from.disclosure under sections 14, 15(1), 21 and 22 of
the Act. Severingis necessary underthe following Sections:

e Section 14 legal advice (subject to solicitor client privilege)

e Section 15 information disclosure would be harmful to law enforcement (security of
any property or system, including a building)

e Section 21 information would be harmful to business interests of a third party

e Section 22 is necessary to avoid disclosing third-party personal information without
permission.

Itis also noted there are copyright pages within provided in accordance with the request,
which have been included with this response. These pages include drawings released
subject to the Federal Copyright Act and in accordance with the Freedom of Information
and Protection of Privacy Act, and further copies must not be made without permission of
the holder of the copyright.

Please note there are many email exchanges within the attached documents were there are replies sent
upon replies thus there is duplication included. Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

\Mm-

Tracey Arthur
Director of Corporate Administration
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City of White Rock has been unreasonable in its handling of your request,
, and Privacy Commissioner to review our response. You have 30
Is notice to request a review by writing to:
- ]
Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner for British Columbia
PO Box 9038 Stn. Prov. Govt.
Victoria BC, V8W 9A4

Telephone 250-387-5629
E-mail: info@oipc.bc.ca

Should you decide to request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with:

your name, address and telephone number;

a copy of this letter;

a copy of your original request sent to the City of White Rock; and
the reasons or grounds upon which you are requesting the review.
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